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The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held July 10, 2013 at 6:00 PM in 

the Municipal Building with Chairman Brian Geisel, Supervisors Mark Presley and Roy Masotto, and Secretary R. 

Glenn Adams in attendance.  Solicitor Robert Tesone was absent.   

 

The meeting was opened with the Pledge to the Flag. 

 

Brian announced that an Executive Session was held on July 1, 2013 at 4:00 PM to discuss personnel matters. 

 

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Mark Presley to approve the minutes of the June 12, 2013 

Regular Meeting and to dispense with the reading of them.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Bob Bell from Penn DOT spoke about the Route 18 causeway repairs scheduled to begin April 2014. 

 

Visitor Comments:  

Evelyn Klein thanked the police department for their response after a robbery at her home. 

 

Dennis Sump would like Big Tuna’s to install a fence around the business and he has already spoken with the zoning 

officer regarding this.  Mr. Sump asked what roads would be seal-coated.  Mark mentioned a couple of roads to be seal-

coated and said the township does not have to pay for it this year.  Mr. Sump then asked about a grass cutting ordinance. 

 

Police, fire, and zoning reports were read.   

 

Glenn Adams read a letter from a housing rehabilitation recipient thanking Waltz Consultants and Rupp Construction. 

 

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Roy Masotto to pay the bills totaling $78,201.57.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Roy Masotto to adopt a Resolution providing for supplemental 

appropriations for the 2013 Budget.  Impact fee revenues in the amount of $533.76 were received from the state.  

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Mark Presley to hire Ben Shaffer as a part-time patrolman.  

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Mark Presley to adjourn the meeting.  Motion passed 

unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:25 PM.    

 

Visitors in attendance: 

Robert E. Bell, Jr. A. J. Giancola  Marc Rickard  Ronald D. Zahniser 

Karen Presley  Don Morrow  Joyce Geisel   Norma Anderton 

Phil Rau (Record Argus) Reggie Jannetti  Evelyn Klein  Frank Bertolasio 

Tom Lyons  Doug Yarwick  Dennis Sump  Bill Klumph 

Don Hall    

        

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Karen Presley 

Treasurer 


